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  Greetings to ,all . . .  

                             Summer is here!  

          School is out, the weather  

                    is warm, and daylight lasts 

longer giving us more time to play and 

have fun. Many of us will be taking well-

deserved vacations. These are wonderful 

occasions that allow us to relax and take 

some time for ourselves, time to discover 

new places and engage in activities we 

enjoy, and time to spend quality time 

with family and friends. Vacations 

rejuvenate us, so that we are better 

equipped to face day to day life. I pray 

everyone has safe and wonderful 

vacations this summer. 

       Have you ever realized that God 

|ƶ±ȡƖ̃Ⱥ Ⱥ"Ŧ± ʘ"l"ȺĜƶƖȡ˵ ĉ± |ƶ±ȡƖ̃Ⱥ Ŵ±"ʘ± 

us for a week or two so he can relax. No!  

He never takes a vacation from loving us, 

caring for us, and taking care of our  
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Inside this issue: 

Budget  thru end of June     $80,000 

Offerings thru end of June  $71,136 

                 Below Budget      ($8,864)  

EX P A N S I O N PR O J E C T  

L O A N  BA L A N C E  

    As of 12/31/16  $163,850  

    As of 12/31/17  $137,795  

    As of 06/31/18  $122,907  

Please remember to put 

ñEXPANSIONò on the memo   

 line when writing your check..  

Pastor Bob  

every need. God is always with us. God 

is always faithful to His Promises. He is 

always there to lift us up when we are 

down. He is ever ready to rejoice with 

us. He is always there to bring 

comfort, guidance, and healing. God is 

always available for us to turn to with 

our problems. God is always working 

with us to build his Kingdom. We have 

an amazing God of grace who never 

leaves us. 

       So, have fun on your vacations. 

Just remember God is there with you. 

Be sure to thank Him for his presence 

and all that He continues to do for you 

every single day. 

                          ~  Matthew 28:20  
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          Few issues are as pertinent for a contemporary church as the issue of  
      financial stewardship. Without income, no organization can maintain its  
             facilities, staff, or substantial programs. Marketing, carefully controlled  
          budgets, and salaried employees are crucial to most organizationsô success.   
        Therefore it should come as no surprise that organized churches utilize each of 
these tools in building and supporting their infrastructures. A church depends upon its 
members tithing regularly to meet its financial obligations.  
 
Everything we own and everything we have comes from God. So, when we give, we simply 
offer Him a small portion of the abundance He has already given to us. It shows that we 
recognize He is truly the Lord of our lives. 

Every good and  perfect gift  is from above, coming down from the Father of the 
heavenly lights, who does not change like shifting shadows.  (James 1:17, NIV)  

Popular belief is that most church members are unaware of how their tithes and offerings 
given every Sunday are used. There are a lot of expenses involved in the day-to-day operation 
and functioning of the church and every dollar is critical in meeting these obligations. A 
church has operating expenses just like any other business and Rural Retreat United 
Methodist Church is no exception. Below is a list of financial expenses our Church is 
currently obligated to meet:  
  
¶Pastor and staff wages, benefits and payroll taxes 
¶Education ð Sunday School, Vacation Bible School, adult classes, etc. 
¶Youth ð Kids for Christ (KFC), Youth programs, mission activities, Resurrection  
       ministry, etc.  
¶Support of Holston Conference and world-wide ministries  
¶Worship ð Choir, music supplies, bulletins, literature, etc.  
¶Office ð Phone, internet, copier, supplies, etc. 
¶Buildings ð Heating/Air Conditioning, maintenance, insurance, cleaning, etc.  
 

While we understand that some are looking forward to a bit of a slower pace during the 
summer months é school is out, and vacations offer an opportunity for needed rest and 
renewal é we ask you to please remember that in your absence, your active support is still 
needed in order for us to fulfill our ministry commitments and meet our financial obligations. 
Please prayerfully consider your part in supporting these obligations.  

 

;

https://www.thoughtco.com/christianity-4133210
https://www.thoughtco.com/new-international-version-niv-700664


 

 
   NURSERY SCHEDULE 

July 01 - Amy Bear 

July 08 - Amy Bear 

July 15 - Alison Pollard 

July 22 - Maddie Fiscus 

July 29 - Alison Pollard 

    CHILDRENôS CHURCH 

SCHEDULE 

NO CHILDRENôS 

CHURCH DURING THE 

SUMMER 

ACOLYTES  

July 01 -  

July 08 -  

July 15 -  

July 22 - Annabelle Fiscus 

July 29 -  

 

 

 

Acolytes, please call  

Sandra Lewis at 686-4535 and 

let her know if you  

cannot serve 

Volunteers are needed to help 

with the nursery. There are only 

2 attendants to cover 52 weeks.  

If you can help, please contact 

Kaye at 686-4629 

 

make a difference 

heart of a 
volunteer 

The 

is not measured in 
size, but by the depth  
the commitment to 

in the lives of others 

BIRTHDAYS 

 July 01 - Larry Crigger  

 July 05 - Cody Bear  

               - Heidi Lyall 

              - Shawn P. Bowker 

 July 06 - Monica H. Patton  

 July 09 - Sheila Hall 

 July 12 - David Evans 

   - Frances Kite Grubb 

  - Sara Kite Miller 

 July 13 - Karen Stidham 

 July 14 - Freddye Wood 

 July 16 - Ginny Smith 

 July 19 - Becca H. Smith 

 July 20 - Fran Horne 

 July 23 - Alison Pollard 

  July 02 - Matthew & Sara Miller 

  July 20 - Greg & Ginny Smith 

 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 

TRADITIONAL  

GREETER & USHER 

July 01 - Tony Rudolph & Chad Trivitt 

July 08 - Becky Harrison & Tim Carter 

July 15 - James Bear & Michael Cole 

July 22 -  Pete Fiscus & Wes Poole 

July 29 - Tony Rudolph & Dale Steffey 

CONTEMPORARY  

GREETER & USHER 

July 01 - Stephen Bear 

July 08 - Michael Spraker 

July 15 - Stephen Bear 

July 22 - Jerry Davis 

July 29 - Mark Haynes 

Houston Bear has graciously 

offered to fill in the gap when 

possible. Thanks, Houston! 



by Barbara Rudolph 

       The Holston Annual Conference gathered  

June 10-13 with Bishop Mary Virginia Taylor 

presiding at Lake Junaluska, North Carolina. 

Under the theme, ñJesus is Good,ò 1,948 members 

represented Holstonôs 877 congregations in east 

Tennessee, southwest Virginia, and north 

Georgia. 

       The title for the conference wrap-up report 

posted on holston.org is ñShared Love for Africa 

Triumphs over Divisions.ò I will highlight part of 

that report here for your convenience. If you 

would like to read that whole report, you will find 

it online. 

: 

¶ Voted not to purchase the $5.3 mill ion 

Connexion property in Sevierville, TN. 

¶ Introduced Holstonôs 16-member Delegation to 

General Conference 2019, with the Rev. Kim 

Goddard as leader. 

¶ Approved a substitute motion to the resolution 

ñEquality Through Love,ò instead calling for the 

Holston delegation to study the upcoming 

Council of Bishops report and to set up listening 

stations prior to General Conference. (Pastor 

Bob will let us know details on the listening 

stations when available, and he will provide 

opportunities for discussion at our church prior 

to General Conference in 2019. He also plans to 

share information on the recommendations 

made by the Commission on the Way Forward 

when their report comes out in July.) 

¶ Tabled a resolution, ñTowards an Inclusive 

Reading of the Bible,ò calling for full and 

unrestricted inclusion of gay and lesbian 

persons. 

¶ Tabled a motion to affirm the current Book of 

Discipline paragraphs related to human 

sexuality. 

¶ Referred a motion to change current restrictions 

and guidelines for the New Business session to 

the Committee on Rules and Order and to the 

Annual Conference Planning Committee. 

¶ Approved a $9.25 million budget for 2019.  

(The conference ended 2017 with a surplus.) 

¶ Received a report from Del Holley, Conference 

Lay Leader, and a call to prayer ñthat we will 

not lose a single personò following decisions of 

General Conference 2019. 

       I would also note that as part of the 

conference strategy team plan, a ñmissional hubsò 

initiative (#passionintoaction) will be launched in 

the fall of 2018. 

      A final personal note: As I heard reports of 

aging memberships, I was so thankful for our vital 

childrenôs and youth ministries and also very 

thankful for a total church family that loves and 

supports all of its members. Thank you so much 

for all that each one of you do to ñshine the light 

of Christ in the darkness.ò 

Barbara Rudolph 



       I want to express my warmest gratitude to you, 

my church family at Rural Retreat UMC. Because 

of your extreme generosity I will be traveling to 

the Holy Land in October. Words cannot express 

how excited I am about making this trip. It has 

been a dream of mine to visit the Holy Land and 

walk where Jesus walked. Thank you for making 

this happen. I am sure this trip will richly bless me 

personally and my ministry. Once again, thank you 

for being the best congregation a pastor could 

serve. 

       I will take a lot of pictures! 

Blessings .  .  .  

            Pastor Bob  

from Pastor Bob 
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Dear Rural Retreat UMC Family and Friends, 

       Thanks to your generosity and support, 

µ8˫v8 Z_fz¢ ¢K8v8ˍsÀĚġĆĖ +ĆÌ˫Ě ÓĖÙÀÿ ġĆ

ġĖÀıÙú ġĆ ġëÙ KĆúĴ Ćæ KĆúĴ˫Ě- the land of Israel -  is 

no longer just a dream. Your generosity and 

support are providing him the opportunity to 

ĚġÙē íĀġĆ ġëÙ ˨ĚġĆĖĴ˩ ÀĀÓ öĆĥĖĀÙĴ ġëĖĆĥçë ġëÙ

úÀĀÓ Ćæ ġëÙ +íÌúÙː˩ 

       You are giving Pastor Bob the awesome and 

unforgettable opportunity to journey to places 

like Bethlehem, the Sea of Galilee, the Mount of 

Olives, Gethsemane, the Dead Sea, and 

VÙĖĥĚÀúÙÿː ĀÓ ġëÙ úíĚġ ÓĆÙĚĀ˫ġ ĚġĆē ġëÙĖÙˍˍ

Seeing and walking these lands of the Bible will 

reveal to him the context of Scripture like 

nothing else. 

       We will be collecting funds for the trip for a 

couple more weeks for anyone who would like 

to contribute to this once- in- a life time 

opportunity for Pastor Bob. Please make your 

check payable to Rural Retreat United Methodist 

Church and either put it in the offering plate on 

Sunday or mail it in. 2ĆĀ˫ġ æĆĖçÙġ ġĆ ĲĖíġÙ ĆĀ ġëÙ

ÿÙÿĆ úíĀÙ ˨KĆúĴ ZÀĀÓ ¢Ėíēː˩ 

       And again, thank you for you generosity and 

support. God bless you . . . 
 

Donnie Buck, Sponsorship Chair 

2IFE IS FULL OF -ODkS BEAUTYh 4OTICE ITh 4OTICE THE BUMBLE BEEg THE SMALL CHILDg AND THE SMILING FACESh 

Smell the rain, and feel the wind. Live your life to the fullest potential. 

The future belongs to those who believe in the beauty of their dreams. 



Rural Retreat United Methodist Church 
P.O. Box 307 
Rural Retreat, VA 24368 

Phone: (276) 686- 6429 

Fax: (276) 686- 6429 

E- mail: rrumckayelayne@embarqmail.com 

Website:  www.ruralretreatumc.com  

 

R E M I N D E R 

AUGUST NEWSLETTER  

ARTICLE & INFORMATION 

DUE BY JULY 15TH 

The children will continue to collect coins during 
greeting time for the Missions Committee. These 
funds will be donated to the AGAPE Food Pantry 
during the months of July, August, and 
September. 

A c t i v i t i e s  C o m m i t t e e  U p d a t e 

AUGUST 19th  ˟ CHURCH AT THE LAKE  ˟ We will be having church 

service and with a potluck dinner immediately afterwards at the Rural 

Retreat Lake Park  ˟more information to follow within the next few 

weeks.  

/TkS EASY TO TAKE LIBERTY FOR GRANTEDg WHEN YOU HAVE 

never had it taken from you. May we think of 

freedom, not as the right to do as we please, but as the 

opportunity to do what is right.   ~ Peter Marshall 

 
Youth this summer will be fairly fluid. We are taking  on service projects and coupling 
them with fun events. Events will be scheduled as they come in. Please contact Nate 
Montgomery  if you need anything done with which  the youth could help 


